                                                  SUAA  Chapter Board Meeting Minutes

                                                        Wesley United Methodist Church

                                                             May 3, 2018, 10:00 am. 

Those attending:  McLean, Gilbert, Callison, McLaughlin, Werling, Fulkerson, Thompson, Maguire, Dallinger, Brown, Helmers, Marx, Richmond, Pano, Jones, Rhodes, Yunker.

President McLean called the meeting to order.  The April meeting minutes were approved.  Marx/ Helmers  

Yunker reviewed the April treasurer’s report.  Report was approved.  Thompson/Maguire

Announcements included:

A.  The printing of a new directory was discussed, identifying liability and other legal issues.  It was tabled until the next meeting.

B.  The local annual meeting was reviewed with positive comments.  It was suggested that menu entree cards be used at the place settings again next time. 

C.  The annual state meeting was identified.  Individuals attending the meeting were asked to tell the treasurer.  The local chapter will pay for individual registration.

Membership-  Marx reported there are as of April 1, 2018, 614 members in the local chapter.

State SUAA- Maguire identified that the State Board discussed finalizing the program for the State meeting in June.  An informal open house was held for members of the state legislature.  There are 14,975 members in the state organization. 

S.A.T. - The following individual members were identified as passing away as reported in April and May:  Wilma Geltmacher, Oliver Heaton, Janet Ryan, and Lawrence Lewis.

WIU Human Resources- No report.

Legislative –  Pano indicated that budget conversations continue at the capital in Springfield.  Cost estimates vary as to the amount of the state debt.  There have been discussions on progressive income tax at the state level.  The Governor’s budget includes income from the sale of the Thompson Building in downtown Chicago. Pano predicts a state budget will be passed by the legislature by the end of May.  He reviewed several articles about the state budget.

Foundation- McLaughlin reported on an email from the Foundation Board President.

Publications- no report.

Networking- no report.

Technology- no report.
Old Business- none.

New Business- The tentative date for the fall local luncheon is October 18 or 23, 2018.

Adjournment- Pano/Gilbert 

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Richmond, secretary
